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January 11, 2017
GBOS Work Session 
RE:  2016 Budget Review 
Girdwood Parks and Rec/Public Works Accomplishments 2016

Minutes Final
1:30 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 1:30 p.m.  Sam Daniel, Co-Chair   

Agenda Revisions and Approval

January 11 2017 Work Session Agenda Approval



Sam Daniel added: 

discussion of rental of space for the WPD office

discussion of a holding a summit for Turnagain Arm Communities to discuss public safety

Agenda approved with changes 4-0

1. Review of 2016 Budgets
Kyle provided presentation on budgets 


Parks and Rec:

Labor:  
Some remaining funds due to Reilly leaving earlier than budgeted for.

Considering increasing this position to 30 hours/week

Non-labor:

Currently looks like $93,712 unspent in budget, which will go to the Parks and Rec 406 account and is slated to be spent on the crosswalk light at Alyeska Highway/Egloff

IGC’s:

Balanced out.
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Fire Department:

Currently shows not all budgeted is spent, but it is unlikely that there will be any overage to place in Fire Dept 406 fund.

Building fund still has $350,000 of GBOS funds encumbered for contingency in construction, so far this has not been touched and we are optimistic that the funds will return to GBOS.
Some confusion on what some of the line items are, Kyle is seeking clarification on what some of them are.  One of note is that Girdwood has contributed less for maintenance and logistics than that service actually costs.  It is likely that this line item will increase in future years by approximately double.

Police:

$318,000 accrued in taxes and approx. $156,000 has been spent on policing.

Remainder could be spent on rental of Girdwood Police sub-station contract with ACS.

Jerry Fox asks when we could apply some amount to lower taxes for 2017 – answer is that funds can be moved in the First Quarter Revisions, could start working on that in February.

Jerry Fox states he wants to use funds to lower tax burden and soften the increases to taxpayers in 2017.

Public works
Labor:

This line item shows labor for full time positions with MOA

Leftover funds due to Margaret’s position becoming authorized for full-time mid-year.

Non-labor:

Some increases with utilities
largest expense is the road contract with Cooley.

No contribution to roads 406 account in 2017.

Cemetery:

$49,000 spent in 2016 for cemetery study.

No funds remain.  
Next step is to get a design study done that includes construction costs for bid-ready package.

Cemetery committee needs to convene and get more information in order to move forward.


406 Accounts:
Fire Hall Construction: 

Still $600,000 budgeted to pay, this will zero out with end of construction.

Fire Hall Vehicle fund:  

Currently shows funds from GBOS held in construction contingency fund.  

This will roll back to GBOS at end of construction.

$50,000 budgeted for air system in the past and has sat unused.  This is going to be spent on appliances needed at the new station.  Unclear language in bidding has left this item out of construction.  GVFD is making list of items they need and getting costs for the items to provide to Kyle, who will present to GBOS for approval.
Roads 406:

Approx 150,000 held in account.  Plan is to accrue funds for fish passage/drainage study.

Parks and Rec 406:

$273,000 held in account.

If all equals out as outlined, about $300,000 will revert to Girdwood Undesignated Fund

2. Review of parks and rec and roads accomplishments in 2016.

Kyle provided list of roads and parks and rec accomplishments, which includes goals for 2017.

3. Review of goals for these departments in 2017.

This topic was addressed in #2.

4. Discussion of ACS building rental for Whittier Police Office

This topic is on the agenda for Monday GBOS meeting.  Plan to pay for office space with tax funds accrued in 2016 but not spent.  After 3 years, the lease is less expensive as the renovations to the building will be paid off, at that time the rental revenue would be received though property tax.

5. Summit with Turnagain Arm Communities regarding public safety

Sam updates the GBOS members that he is interested in finding a time to gather Turnagain Arm Communities to discuss public safety in the light of trooper staffing cuts.

Action Item Updates as assigned:
None

Request for Executive Session:
None

Other:

None
	 

	Department
	Amount Budget
	Expended 
	 
	Remaining

	Parks and Rec
	$320,347.00
	$312,627.41
	97.59%
	$25,306.16

	Fire
	$1,352,217.00
	$1,310,269.47
	96.90%
	$28,250.90

	Streets
	$1,010,847.00
	$881,487.67
	87.20%
	$112,550.79

	Police
	$318,876.00
	$156,638.35
	49.12%
	$159,476.00

	Cemetery
	$49,500.00
	$49,500.00
	100.00%
	$0.00

	 
	 
	 

	Estimated Total to fund balance**
	 
	$325,583.85

	
	
	
	
	

	** 2016 accounting is not closed yet as of 1-11-17
	
	

	
	
	
	
	


Adjourn 3:15PM
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